Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 28, 2021
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present via Zoom
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association

Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education

Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society

Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet

Jacqueline Nash-Grant, University Community

Angela Bridgewater, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Board Members Absent

VACANT, Chamber of Commerce Executives

Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Carnell Washington, NAACP
Michelle Demeulenaere, Department of Education
Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association
Patti Gates, NASW LA 
Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Guests
LaVondra Dobbs, Via Link

Lenell Young, LAPEN

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members and the meeting was called to order 
Grant Requests:  A copy of all of the proposals was distributed to Board Members.

A. Office of Human Trafficking – Dr. Dana Hunter
a. Dr. Dana Hunter presented information regarding a proposal submitted by Allies Against Slavery.  Allies Against Slavery is requesting $55,000 in funding.  Allies has over ten years experience designing effective solutions that protect freedom and dignity one of which is a technology solution entitled Lighthouse.  Lighthouse is an innovative software platform that helps identify victims, coordinate care, and see trends.  

Lighthouse will build a mechanism by which all child sexual exploitation data can be aggregated, analyzed, and reported.

Allies Against Slavery proposes the following:

1.) Deploy Lighthouse to Louisiana organizations that screen with CSE-IT, enabling the efficient capture and visualization of screening data.

2.) Enhance the collection and visualization of statewide human trafficking data to support annual reporting responsibilities.  

In addition, Lighthouse will offer training and technical support to all parties involved.  Discussion followed.  
B. Via Link/PCAL – LaVondra Dobbs, Via Link, presented the Via Link Hosting PCAL Affiliate Proposal.  
a.  Ms. LaVondra Dobbs presented information regarding a proposal submitted by Via Link.  Via Link is requesting $157,650.  Via Link has operated the Kidline/Parentline to provide free access to crisis intervention and community referrals statewide to victims and survivors of abuse for four years now.  The unique contribution of telephone counseling for victims serves to engage callers that may experience some hesitancy in seeking face to face counseling due to lack of financial ability or due to lack of services in the community.

Via Link is interested in bringing PCAL (Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana) back to the state of Louisiana.  First year objectives include the following:

a.) Create a directory of all child abuse prevention and parent education agencies in Louisiana.

b.) Work toward the required elements of a state chapter of Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana and the submission of a proposal.  A provisional chapter of Prevent Child Abuse has up to twenty-four months to prepare for a go through a building capacity site visits to obtain the chartered status.

c.) Partner with the Louisiana Parenting Education Network (LAPEN) in providing resources to families throughout the state.  The PCAL web-site page will be used to post educational videos and training for parents.

d.) Promote child abuse awareness month and activities.

e.) Via Link will continue to operate and provide 24/7 access to the ParentLine at no charge to the public.  This free access is for crisis intervention and community referrals statewide for victims and survivors of abuse and promotes child abuse prevention through public outreach.  Discussion followed.
A copy of the budget was distributed to Board Members.

Ms. Dobbs stated that if Via Link does not receive or continue receive funding from LCTF that they are currently in talks with several other agencies that could possibly provide funding.  

C. LAPEN – Lenell Young 
a. Lenell Young presented the Louisiana Parenting Education Network proposal.  LAPEN is requesting $250,000.  Objectives of the program are as follows:
1.) Support statewide Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana activities and address the strategies outlined in the 2020-2025 Louisiana Children’s Trust Fund’s State Plan for Child Abuse and Neglect

a.) Change social norms to support parents and positive parenting through public engagement and education programs

b.) Enhance parenting skills to promote healthy child development

c.) Use Evidence-Based programs focusing on protective factors to strengthen families

2.) Help create a directory of parenting educators throughout Louisiana, including evidence-based parenting programs offered

3.) Provide parenting resources for Via Link callers and text messages.
4.) Provide support and professional development opportunities for parenting educators throughout Louisiana, including professional webinars and LAPEN meetings

5.) Plan and offer a Spring 2021 LAPEN Summit to address Via Link and LAPEN objectives

6.) Promote training and implementation of Evidence-Based Parenting Education Programs

7.) Collaborate with identified partners to increase positive parenting programs available to their clients

8.) Provide eight (8) Parenting Education meetings / webinars, to include a Needs Assessment, support for parenting educators, and parenting education certification information

9.) Use the LAPEN website (www.lapen.org) and VIA LINK website (vialink.org) to post educational materials, resources and training opportunities

         10)       Implement the Triple P Positive Parenting marketing program  


       statewide, utilizing billboards, online information, and 


       fliers/materials.  Discussion followed.  

A copy of the budget was distributed to Board Members.  
Board Members requested information as to how the how the funding/program would be sustained if CTF funds were not available.  Ms. Young stated that if LAPEN would look for other funding sources if LCTF funding was lost.  The question was also raised as to how LAPEN has been funded in the past and who were the funding sources.  Discussion followed.

Board Discussion:  Board Members discussed the concerns about the amounts being requested and the viability of these programs should the organization lose their CTF funding.  Discussion followed.
Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana:  Via Link is requesting $157,650 for their Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana proposal.  It was stated that the Trust Fund does not fund equipment.  It was suggested that the promotional materials and marketing budget be combined and that the $25,000 budgeted for pinwheels be removed from the budget.  Board Members felt that the $25,000 would be better used for services then pinwheels.  Discussion followed.

Dr. Dana Hunter made a motion to approve Via Link’s proposal for $100,0000 conditional on Prevent Child Abuse America’s favorable approval.  If this approval is not received the money shall be returned to LCTF.  Jacqueline Nash-Grant seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

LAPEN (LA Parenting Education Network):  Dr. Dana Hunter voiced concern over the sustainability and track record of the organization.  Board Members also stated that if approved the budget should be reduced as the Trust Fund does not fund equipment.  Discussion followed. 
Jacqueline Nash-Grant made a motion to deny funding.  Dr. Dana Hunter seconded the motion.  All approved motion carried.

Office of Human Trafficking/Allies Against Slavery:  Jacqueline Nash-Grant made a motion to approved funding in the amount of $55,000.  Yolanda Motley seconded the motion.  Dr. Dana Hunter recused herself from the vote.  All approved motion carried.

Adjournment:  
Meeting adjourned.
